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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from November 17, 2004, Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Clyde Rengo, Richard Graves, Colette Pouliot, and Bill Jahnke.

Board Members Absent:  Bob Burback and Jan Dahlquist.

Minutes from the October 20, 2004, meeting were read and approved.

Finances:  Balance Sheet and Income Statement were unavailable.  We expected Dan Smith, our accountant, be present at this meeting, but unfortunately he did not arrive before we adjourned.  Hopefully he will be able to attend next month.


Our yearly increase of dues goes into effect with your January 2005 Dues.  Dues are now $147 per month.  Payment booklets will be e-mailed to those with e-mail and snail mailed to those without e-mail.


Discussion to raise dues by $20 per month per homeowner was tabled until next month.  Homeowners who have questions regarding this issue are encouraged to attend next month and ask our accountant.  If you are unable to attend, but still have questions, please send your questions to a Board member and they will be asked at the next meeting that the accountant attends.

Open Forum:  A homeowner expressed concern that her front step was extremely unlevel and posed a safety hazard, especially in the winter.  Our maintenance person will investigate and correct the problem as best as possible before winter.


A homeowner expressed a desire to, at her own expense, replace her solid-core front door with a new windowed-front door, replace her storm door, and replace her sliding patio doors whose seal is broke.  These repairs were approved with the condition that any repairs conform with the rest of her building and that she provide a picture or brochure to the Board for final approval.

Maintenance:  The bill to cut down and trim trees and shrubs was $2,130.  Last month the Board approved $1,000.  This month the Board approved the additional $1,130.

Board Positions:  The Board terms of Clyde Rengo, Jan Dahlquist, and Bob Burback have ended.  Homeowners elected to the next three-year term are:  Elaine Young, Judy Hayes, and Clyde Rengo.  All Board terms are for three years.  Addresses and phone numbers of all Board members will be provided along with the new dues coupons.

Board Officers:  Board offices are one-year terms.  The Board voted Mark Ganter as President, John Schoenhoff as Vice President, and Mary Huizel as Secretary.

REMINDERS:  Winter parking ban in Coon Rapids.  No vehicle may be parked on any public street in the City of Coon Rapids between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between the first day of November and the first day of April the following year.


The Association will NOT pay for roof snow removal or ice dams.  It will be the Homeowner’s responsibility to pay for snow removal and any damage due to ice dams and/or snow removal from roofs.  Adequate insulation in your attic can help with this problem.


Be sure to have your chimneys inspected prior to using your fireplace for the first time.


Have you had your furnace inspected?


Garbage cans are to be kept inside your garage and not outside your garage.  Please do not place your garbage can at the street until Monday morning.  If you must put out your garbage can on Sunday night, please do so after dark.


To homeowners with decks:  Please shovel the snow from your decks.  Removing snow from your deck will decrease the possibility of damage to your deck, which will save the association repair costs.

For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763-757-3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.

REQUEST TO SNOWBIRDS:  If you are a snowbird and have or will be moving south for the winter, please advise a Board officer when you plan to leave and when you plan to return.  We can notify our garbage pickup company and save a few bucks every month.
REQUEST TO ALL HOMEOWNERS:  Suggestion/complaint letters may be mailed and/or e-mailed and/or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  Your name will be kept confidential.

* * * * *

We have 34 out of 80 homeowners receiving minutes by e-mail.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!  To the other 46, if you have access to e-mail, how about sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — ?  It’s so much easier to get the minutes by e-mail! It costs $20 just in postage each month to mail the Board minutes to homeowners without e-mail. You can also communicate your questions and/or concerns more quickly and more efficiently by e-mail.  We will NOT inundate you with SPAM and/or other communication.  Please consider this.  We will make every attempt to keep everybody’s e-mail address confidential.

* * * * *

The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 15, 2004, at 7:00 p.m. at the Coon Rapids City Center, Arts and Crafts Room.  All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Minutes from November 17, 2004, Board Meeting

CHRISTMAS TREE PICKUP DAYS

JANUARY 3RD AND JANUARY 10TH
(Cut out and post as a reminder)
Minutes from November 17, 2004, Board Meeting
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Forest Oaks Homeowners Association

Minutes from December 15, 2004, Board Meeting

Board Members Present:  Mark Ganter (President), John Schoenhoff (Vice President), Mary Huizel (Secretary), Clyde Rengo, Richard Graves, Colette Pouliot, and Judy Hayes.

Board Members Absent: Bill Jahnke and Elaine Young.

Homeowners Present:  None

Minutes from the November 17, 2004, meeting were read and approved.

Finances:  Balance Sheet and Income Statement were handed out

Open Forum:  No homeowners were present.

Maintenance:  No report.

Old Business:  Two homeowners have front steps that are extremely unlevel and pose a potential safety concern.  One of our contractors was to have investigated this matter, but he was injured and unable to do so.  Therefore, we will be checking with another of our contractors to see if anything can be done before the snow falls and it gets much colder.

New Business:  Judy Hayes has volunteered to check into the possibility and cost of using the conference room where she works.  This location will be closer to our homes than other locations.

REMINDERS:  Winter parking ban in Coon Rapids.  No vehicle may be parked on any public street in the City of Coon Rapids between the hours of 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between the first day of November and the first day of April the following year.


The Association will NOT pay for roof snow removal or ice dams.  It will be the Homeowner’s responsibility to pay for snow removal and any damage due to ice dams and/or snow removal from roofs.  Adequate insulation in your attic can help with this problem.


Be sure to have your chimneys inspected prior to using your fireplace for the first time.


Have you had your furnace inspected?


Garbage cans are to be kept inside your garage and not outside your garage.  Please do not place your garbage can at the street until Monday morning.  If you must put out your garbage can on Sunday night, please do so after dark.


To homeowners with decks:  Please shovel the snow from your decks.  Removing snow from your deck will decrease the possibility of damage to your deck, which will save the association repair costs.
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For snowplowing concerns this winter, please contact Bill Jahnke at 763-757-3753.  He has graciously volunteered to be our liaison with the snow removal service again this year.  Remember that vehicles left outside during a snowfall can interfere with snow removal from your unit.  The contractor will not come closer than three feet from a vehicle.  In addition, homeowners are reminded to shovel the garage apron and steps.

REQUEST TO ALL HOMEOWNERS:  Suggestion/complaint letters may be mailed and/or e-mailed and/or delivered to any Board member for discussion at the next Board meeting.  Please sign your letter so that the Board can adequately address your concern and respond to you.  Your name will be kept confidential.

* * * * *

We have 35 out of 80 homeowners receiving minutes by e-mail.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!  To the other 45, if you have access to e-mail, how about sending your e-mail address to — forest_oaks_CR@hotmail.com — ?  It’s so much easier to get the minutes by e-mail! It costs $20 just in postage and $8 in copying charges each month to mail the Board minutes to homeowners without e-mail. You can also communicate your questions and/or concerns more quickly and more efficiently by e-mail.  We will NOT inundate you with SPAM and/or other communication.  Please consider this.  We will make every attempt to keep everybody’s e-mail address confidential.

* * * * *

The next homeowner’s meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, January 19, 2005, 7:00 p.m. at the Coon Rapids City Center, in conference room #5.  All homeowners are welcome and encouraged to attend.


Respectfully submitted,


Mary Huizel, Secretary


763-767-3986
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